FREEDOM OF INFORMATION OFFICER

 Please ask for: Mrs Karen Mason

 Telephone:
 01626 215159

 Fax:
 01626 215169

E-mail: foi@teignbridge.gov.uk

29 July 2011



Dear Mr Dix

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 - REQUEST 1275

I am writing in respect of your recent application for the release of information held by this authority. The response is detailed below and will be published on the Teignbridge District Council web site with your personal data removed. I hope you will find this area of the web interesting, as it also provides previously supplied information. Here is the link: www.teignbridge.gov.uk/disclosurelog

Would you kindly supply the number of PCN's issued on the north side of The Strand, Dawlish from May 2008 to mid July 2011. Please review, should the north side be incorrect, as it is the Lawn side of the Strand which is of interest.

I am able to advise that 561 PCN's were issued for the whole area, I am unable to drill down to provide more detailed information as it has been estimated that the cost of complying with your request would exceed the appropriate limit of £450; the appropriate limit has been specified in regulations. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending $2\frac{1}{2}$ working days in determining whether the department holds the information, and locating, retrieving and extracting the information. Under section 12 of the Freedom of Information Act the Council is not obliged to comply with your request and we will not be processing your request further.

If you disagree with our decision or are otherwise unhappy with how we have dealt with your request, you may use the Council's Complaints Procedure by writing to the Council for a review of the decision. The review will be undertaken by the appropriate Service Lead, who will provide you with a written explanation of the outcome. If you are not satisfied with the outcome provided by the Service Lead you may ask for the matter to be referred to our Chief Executive.

If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint once the Council's complaints procedure has been followed, you have a right to appeal to the Information Commissioner (ICO). Generally, the ICO cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the Council. The Information Commissioner can be contacted for a copy of their complaint form at: The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF, www.ico.gov.uk or by telephone 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45.

Yours sincerely





KMason

Karen Mason

Freedom of Information Officer



